URBAN GROUP DEVELOPMENT COMPANY

ANN ARBOR, MICHIGAN

601forest – reduced site plan

memorandum

to:
mATT KOWALSKI – CITY OF ANN ARBOR PLANNER
from:
daniel ketelaar
subject:
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date:
October 13, 2008; Revised October 17, 2008
cc:
601 FOREST 
You have requested information on the Reduced Site Plan that is being provided to the city this day.  As an overview, please recognize that the square footage of the site is approximately half of the May 20 Site Plan.  The allowed FAR, as a percentage of site square footage, is also reduced by approximately half.  All changes to the Reduced Site Plan are the result of the smaller site and smaller building.
Revisions to the May 20, 2008 Reduced Plan

Site revisions

· The eastern parcel of land located at 1320 S. University Ave has been removed from the project. 

· The lot size has been reduced in the East-West dimension from 247’-6” to 132’-0” and the lot area has been reduced from 70,390 sf to 34,583 sf.  
· The East lot line set back has been revised to 0’-6”. A 0’-0” setback is required.
· The South lot line set back has not been revised from its 7’-6” dimension. A 0’-0” setback is required.
Building massing revisions

· The change in the size of the lot has reduced the size of the building. The wing of the building along South University Avenue has been reduced by in the east west direction by 90’-0”. The height of the building has been reduced by 100’-8”.
· The building foot print has been reduced from 30,131 sf to 17,185 sf. 
· The building height has been reduced from 263’-4” (top of occupied space) to 162’-8”.
· The gross floor area has been reduced from 521,482 sf to 264,632 sf. 
Site plan revisions

· The driveway entrance off South University Ave has moved west as the site has been reduced. This driveway still provides access and egress to the underground parking. This driveway now also provides access to the east side building entry. This is a one way driveway with egress out the Forest Avenue driveway.

· The Forest Avenue driveway has been combined with the trash room driveway for a single drive which no longer requires a zoning variance.
· The number of on-grade parking spaces is now 5 spaces, reduced from 24 spaces.
· The number of below-grade parking spaces is 97 spaces; reduced from 229 spaces. The total number of parking spaces is 102; reduced from 253 spaces.  The reduced plan requires 88 parking spaces.
· The number of bicycle parking spaces required in the reduced plan is 21; we have provided 76 which is reduced from185 spaces provided previously.
· Due to lack of available space the metered parking spaces have been eliminated.

Building and program revisions

· FAR building square footage, which excludes elevators, shafts and stairwells, has been reduced from 464,314 sf to 227,223 sf.
· The total number of units has been reduced from 344 units to 150-175 units.
· The total number of beds had been reduced from 1206 beds to 570-610 beds.
· The elevator core has been reduced and pulled into the building.

Landscape revisions

Here is a summary of the main landscape changes for this submission.
· Due to the reduced footprint, we are taking out fewer landscape trees which require mitigation, therefore, we are planting all required fifteen 2.5” caliper mitigation trees on site.
·  Due to the smaller land mass and reconfiguration of the property line, we do not have a lawn area.
· Due to the reduction in parcels, our zoning now is compliant with neighboring properties, therefore, we do not require a conflicting land use buffer (evergreen trees and conflicting land use screen wall are gone).
· The layout of the screen fence (not required) on the east side of the property has changed, due to changed neighboring conditions.

· The raised courtyard is smaller to better match the demands of the reduced building size.
· There are fewer bike hoops due to the reduction in units and the configuration of the proposed hardscape. 
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